

Hunterdon Faith Responding to Need

Hunterdon Interfaith Outreach Council

Board Members: Lou Baldino, Saint Ann's RC Church; Carmel Gettings, Saint Magdalen de Pazzi RC Church; Rev. Harry Mazujian, President of HIOC, Deacon Paul Santella, Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton RC Church; Rev. Mark Summer, Zion Lutheran Church; Deacon Bob Verse, Flemington Presbyterian Church; Elder Kathie Verse, Flemington Presbyterian Church; Rev. Chris Voorhees, Hunterdon Medical Center, Chaplain

January 9, 2018

Dear Friends of HIOC at GUCC,

We are grateful for your donations and support of our mission over the past 6 years. Thank you for your current donation of \$500.00. Thank you to all of your congregation for your check. Happy New Year.

We are a 501(c)(3) Charity, with 100% of donations distributed to meet the needs of families in Hunterdon County. We are thankful for our partnership with The Harvest Family Success Center, who screens and administers grants with no administrative cost to us. Our emphasis is to help households to be sustainable, and thereby ending or preventing homelessness.

Since 2011, we have raised \$186,479 and assisted hundreds of people in our county. Here is a summary of how your support has helped in 2017:

- \$23,975.16 for Utility Assistance for 35 households (99 people with 47 children)
- \$10,000.00 for Security Deposits for Section 8 housing for 4 households (8 people with 3children)

The need is greater every year, and your contribution is greatly appreciated as HIOC faces this winter. HIOC currently has seven households on the waiting list for Utility Assistance and one

family is waiting for security deposit assistance with no funding available. We "Thank you" for your support in our continued efforts to make a difference for people struggling in Hunterdon County. You can partner with HIOC as a member congregation, organization or an individual.

Please feel free to contact us by calling Carmel M Gettings, at Harvest Family Success Center at 908 237-0465 or talking to any member of The Board and we will follow up with you.

Faithfully yours,

Kathie Verse, on behalf of the HIOC Board

Please mail your donation to: HIOC, 87 Park Avenue, Flemington, NJ 08822

Hank Gon Sollach or your contenied Support